
Agenda Item B.9
CONSENT CALENDAR

Meeting Date:  January 15, 2019

TO: Mayor and Councilmembers

FROM: Charles Ebeling, Public Works Director

SUBJECT: Professional Services Agreement No 2018-021 with GHD Inc. to Complete 
a Development Impact Fee Study 

RECOMMENDATION:

A. Authorize an additional $30,000 for a Professional Services Agreement No 2018-021
with GHD Inc., for the Development Impact Fee Study, for a total not to exceed 
amount of $60,000 retroactive to March 20, 2018. 

B. Approve budget appropriations totaling an additional $30,000 from various funds to 
the accounts identified in the Fiscal Impact section.

BACKGROUND:

In October 2016, the Council awarded Agreement 2016-141 to Kimley-Horn to conduct 
a Development Impact Fee (DIF) Study in an amount not to exceed $72,000 with a term 
to expire on October 31, 2017. On September 19, 2017, the City Council approved 
Amendment No. 1 which extended the term to December 31, 2017. On December 19, 
2017, the City Council approved Amendment No. 2 to extend the term to June 30, 2018. 
This work effort had been led by Jim Damkowitch, whose efforts had contributed 
instrumentally to the success of Development Impact Fee program work to date.

In March 2018, the City was informed that Mr. Damkowitch had departed Kimley-Horn 
and joined a new firm, GHD Inc. Consistent with Section 13 of the City’s contract with 
Kimley-Horn, the City terminated the contract with Kimley-Horn. On March 20, 2018, the 
City Council approved a new contract with GHD Inc. (Agreement No 2018-021).
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DISCUSSION:

Due to an inadvertent error, the contract approved by Council was only for $30,000 
whereas the contract that was actually executed between the City and GHD was for 
$60,000. This staff item corrects the inadvertent error by seeking authorization from 
Council for an additional $30,000 retroactive to March 20, 2018. The original intent was 
for the contract to be for $60,000.

The agreement is for the purpose of completing the DIF study including supplemental 
efforts not originally anticipated that have been requested by City staff. The DIF study is 
now in its final form and presentation to the Council is scheduled for early 2019.

FISCAL IMPACTS:

Public Works staff is requesting an additional appropriation of $30,000 from various DIF 
fund balances that will be required to fund Agreement No 2018-021 tor the completion 
of the DIF Nexus Study with GHD Inc.

Fiscal Year 2018-19
Fund GL Account Adopted 

Budget
YTD Actual/

Encumbrance
Additional 

Appropriation
Adjusted 
Balance

GTIP 220-5-8100-500 10,777 10,777 17,680 17,680

Park DIF 221-5-8100-500 4,638 4,638 7,680 7,680

Sheriff 
Facilities DIF

224-5-8100-500 1,321 1,321 2,140 2,140

Housing In-
Lieu 

225-5-8100-500 1,564 1,564 2,500 2,500

Total $18,300 $18,300 $30,000 $30,000

There are sufficient fund balances available to support the additional appropriation 
needed from each DIF fund described above.

ALTERNATIVES:

There are no alternatives at this time.

Legal Review By: Approved By:

___________________             ___________________    
Michael Jenkins Michelle Greene
City Attorney            City Manager
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ATTACHMENTS:

1. Agreement 2018-021 for Professional Services for Development Impact Fee Study 
2018 between the City of Goleta and the GHD Inc.
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ATTACHMENT 1

Agreement 2018-021 for Professional Services for Development Impact Fee Study 
2018 between the City of Goleta and the GHD Inc.
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